September 29, 2008 

Mr. Jack O'Connell

State Superintendent of Public Instruction

California Department of Education

1430 N Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: So Far from the Bamboo Grove by Yoko Kawashima Watkins

Dear Mr. O’Connell,

I am writing to draw your attention to a particular resource that, despite it being a well-written and engaging fictional autobiography, contains historical inaccuracies and negatively unbalanced portrayals of a particular cultural group. The book is So Far from the Bamboo Grove by Yoko Kawashima Watkins. The novel, set at the end of World War II, negatively and unfairly portrays Koreans. Even if the book is taught as fiction and even though the author has acknowledged that she changed dates and details in order to make the story more dramatic, for some students it could be their only exposure, or one of their few exposures, to Korean people. Moreover, it can be difficult for students to discern reality from fiction when a story has the feel and tone of an autobiography. The book’s one-sided and inaccurate portrayals could cause students to have hateful or racist impressions of Koreans and Korean culture.

Some Korean American students have been teased or ostracized as a result of the novel.
 In interviews of Korean American students in the Bay Area who had read the book, some stated that they had become ashamed of their cultural heritage and Korean ethnicity. The book’s misleading, culturally-biased, and inaccurate statements regarding Korea and history have unjustifiably hurt students’ identities, emotions, and educational experiences – harm that must not be ignored.

As a parent and a taxpayer, I believe this situation will not improve without a decision from Sacramento to eliminate the text from California’s classrooms. For the sake of our students, educators have the legal and moral responsibility to remove this book from public school curricula. Already this book has been removed from the required reading lists of schools in Massachusetts, New York, Rhode Island, and Texas.
 

I respectfully request that So Far from the Bamboo Grove be removed from any required or recommended reading list. Thank you for your consideration and concern regarding this matter.
Sincerely,

Name: _______________________________________________________________________________
Address: _____________________________________________________________________________

Signature: ____________________________________________________________________________
� See e.g. Lisa Kocian, Ban Book from Class, Panel Says, Boston Globe, Nov. 2, 2006 (available at http://www.boston.com/news/local/articles/2006/11/12/ban_book_from_class_panel_says/?page=2).


� Park Chung-a, More American Schools Stop Textbook Falsifying Korea, Korea Times, Jan. 23, 2007. Reprinted in AsiaMedia, Jan. 23, 2007 (available at http://www.asiamedia.ucla.edu/article.asp?parentid=61889).





